

# PROSPECT RECREATION & PARK DISTRICT

SUMMER 2021 ONLINE NEWSLETTER // PROSPECTDISTRICT.ORG // 303.424.2346

### **PUMPKIN FEST IS BACK—OCTOBER 2ND**

Saturday, October 2, 2021 10:00AM-2:00PM Fairmount Park 5222 Quaker Street, Golden, CO 80403

FREE!

After taking a pause last year, we are excited to announce that we are back in 2021!

Please visit our website www.prospectdistrict.org or find us on Facebook @Prospectrecandparkdistrict for updates coming soon.

If you would like to participate as a vendor and purchase a spot, please contact us at info@prospectdistrict.org

We look forward to seeing everyone there!



## **CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATES**

It's been a busy first half of the year with projects taking place all over the District. Here are a few that have been completed or are in progress:

- **Fairmount Playground:** The playground opened in May and has drawn rave reviews from users.
- Parking lot maintenance: Asphalt resurfacing, crack sealing and other repairs were completed at all PRPD parks with paved parking lots.
- At Maple Grove Park, a large-scale ditch flooding abatement and irrigation location project was completed, eliminating the hazardous "crawfish pond" that previously retained water near the west entrance.
- Serene Conservancy, Prospect Arena Redesign, and 32<sup>nd</sup> Avenue—Peaks to Plains Trail Connection projects: These projects are in the permitting and/or design review phase after the completion of numerous outreach and communication campaigns. The hope is to have Board approved designs, cost estimates and schedules for each project by the end of the year.

Additional updates on all of these projects and additional happenings can be found at www.prospectdistrict.org/news/



### WI-FI INSTALLATION

As an added value to our treasured renters, we have installed **high-speed wireless Internet at both the Kendrick Cottage and Arbor House.** 

This technology investment allows for virtual access to events, on-line slideshows to be shown for parties, weddings, graduations, or whatever your special event may be, and all of the other benefits that come along with streamlined Internet access. This new amenity is **free of charge** and adds to the already tremendous experience that comes with renting through PRPD.

#### **FALL NEWSLETTER**

Keep a look out for the **printed** PRPD Fall newsletter that'll be coming in late September. The newsletter will include a letter from the PRPD Board, additional information on Pumpkin Fest and other Fall/Winter events, project status updates, and happenings at the Applewood Golf Course, including information about the newly renovated Bunker's Taproom restaurant.